
 Office of the District Attorney  Victim Witness Program 

 825 Fifth Street, Fourth Floor  712 Fourth Street  Maggie Fleming 

 Eureka, CA 95501    Eureka, CA 95501  District Attorney 

 TEL 707.445.7411    TEL 707.445.7417 

 FAX 707.445.7416    FAX 707.445.7490 

 districtattorney@co.humboldt.ca.us 

 
 

 
 
NEWS RELEASE 
 
November 16, 2016 
 
 

This press release provides current information from the Humboldt County 

District Attorney’s perspective on the potential threat to public safety at Fortuna 

High School last Thursday.  

Based on statements by students, Fortuna High School staff and the Fortuna 

Police Department responded immediately to a potential threat and took 

appropriate action. The ensuing investigation resulted in the FBI and Fortuna 

Police Department serving search warrants on the homes and computer devices 

of the two juveniles suspected of plotting an attack at an assembly.  To date the 

investigation has yielded no evidence that either juvenile had the means to create 

an item that could be a health hazard – one individual possessed approximately 2 

grams (< 0.1 ounces) of sulfur, a readily available legal product with a variety of 

uses.  Further, there is insufficient evidence to indicate the two juveniles 

conspired to commit an attack. 

The FBI and Fortuna Police Department continue to investigate the case, but at 

this point the evidence does not support filing of state criminal charges against 

the two individuals involved.   
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